CITY OF VERGAS

SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING

August 27, 2012 6:30 P.M.

The City Council of Vergas met in special session at 6:30 p.m., on Monday, 8-27-12, in Council Chambers, Event Center with the following members present:  Mayor Dean Haarstick, Council Members Scott Goodman, Paul Pinke, Shawn Day and Kevin Zitzow.   Absent: none.  Also present: Clerk/Treasurer Julie Lammers, Utilities Superintendent Mike DuFrane, Keith Bunkowski, Shelley Bunkowski, Steve Peloquin of Peloquin ● Beck, P.A, Barbie Porter of Frazee-Vergas Forum  and Jon Pratt of Ulteig.
Mayor Dean Haarstick called the meeting to order. 
Zitzow provided information on bids for the Liquor Store renovation project.  Day reviewed the alternate work regarding bids.  Motion by Zitzow, seconded by Day to accept Gopher state contractors base bid for the project. Voting yes: Goodman, Day and Zitzow.  Voting No: Pinke. Motion carried.  Lammers provided Council with bond costs and Council will review amount needed at the September Council meeting.
Pratt updated Council regarding information on the Kelley Shores project.  Steve reviewed developer’s agreement.  Motion by Goodman, seconded by Pinke to approve developer’s agreement as amended by Peloquin. Motion approved unanimously.
Haarstick stated Scarf right of way is still a work in progress.

Motion by Goodman, seconded by Day to except bid of $15,046.20 from Quality Paving & Sealcoating contingent on receiving certificate of liability.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Council discussed the 2013 budget.

The business for which the meeting was called having been completed, the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 

Clerk-Treasurer Julie Lammers, CMC

